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Thames Valley Network

Minutes of the u3a Thames Valley Network Representatives’ Meeting

 held at Benson Parish Hall on Friday 21st July 2023
Present: 

Committee: Fay Sinai, Chair (Abingdon); David Morton, Vice-Chair, and website administrator (Reading); Derek Randall, Treasurer (Thame & District); Anne Marie Lord, Mins. Secretary (Chinnor & District); Susie Berry, Events Co-ordinator (Ridgeway); Avis Furness (Reading); Mary Blake (Newbury).
Representatives: Ann Martin (Abingdon);  Chris Fieldsend, Patricia Foster and Liz Rowe-Jones( Banbury); Tomy Duby and Janice Laker (Bicester); Bruce Collins, Robert Goddard, Janet Russell (Bracknell Forest); Ian and Josephine Wright (Carterton); Diane Carver and Paul de Jongh (Chinnor & District); Christine Clinch (Chipping Norton); Celia Barnshaw (Goring Gap); Mike Price (Greater Thame); Janet Mills (Haddenham); Jenny Alder (Maidenhead); David Part (Marlow & District); Francesco Parisi (Milton Keynes); Robin Blake (Newbury); Valerie McCarthy (Oxford); Jacqui Weiss (Reading); Annette Thompson and Judith Pernette (Ridgeway); Peter Beesley (Slough); Anne Hughes, John Sutton and Nigel Webb (Thame & District); Kenneth Johnstone and Neil Kelly (Thameside, Wallingford); Stephanie Steevenson (Thatcham); Jack Telling (Wallingford); June Grunwald (Wantage and Grove); Beverley Birmingham (West Oxford); Pam Jones (Witney). 

South East Region: Susie Berry

Guest: Liz Thackray, Third Age Trust Chair.
1. Welcome and Apologies: 

Fay introduced and welcomed Liz Thackray, Third Age Trust Chair, visiting as part of her tour of the SE Region.
Apologies received from: Patsy Thornton (Wokingham, TVN committee); Dorothy Morgan (Buckingham); Maxine Crossland (Carterton); Sarah Barker (Chalfonts); James Cadle (Chess Valley); Peter Foot (Faringdon & District); Mary Turner (Goring Gap); Judith Elliot (High Wycombe); Margaret Lipscombe (Oxford); Malcolm Peckham (Princes Risborough); Mary Butcher (Reading); Gillian Brain (Swindon); Lyn Toms (Wantage and Grove); Nick and Judy Sturley (Wendover); Dave Humphries (Windsor); Sisie Wood (Witney); Chris Mould (Woodley).

2 Minutes of the last meeting (5th May 2023). Available on the TVN website and sent to Reps with the Agenda.
Approval of the Minutes proposed by Ann Martin (Abingdon), seconded by Janet Mills (Haddenham), and agreed by Reps. on a show of hands.
3 Matters arising.
None that would not be dealt with elsewhere. 
4 Chair’s report   Fay Sinai (sent with the agenda)
4.1 Reports, including the Chair’s report, had been sent to Reps before this meeting. This had been in response to an e-mail received from one of our u3a Reps suggesting that having the opportunity to read the reports would allow more time for discussion. Fay asked Reps at this meeting if they preferred to receive reports ahead of a Reps meeting. This was confirmed by a majority show of hands.
4.2 Fay reminded Reps that all contact details should be sent to her as Chair of TVN; it is Fay who sends out notification of meetings, agendas, minutes and will now include reports. Reports will also be included on the website.
4.3 Resume of Chairs report:

4.3i Events meetings: these will be slowing down over the summer as the Events Team prepare for the winter programme. TVN is frequently congratulated by other Networks and our region. TVN has a dedicated, hardworking Events Team who enjoy what they do. They need and welcome new ideas and offers of help.
4.3ii SERN: one meeting held since our May meeting. The role of Chair is now shared between two members. The format of future meetings, subjects for future meetings, and attendees at these meetings were discussed. 
4.3iii Network Link meeting: held in June with presentations made by John Alexander of the Beacon team and Alan Russell from the SiteWorks team. With so many questions relating to these two subjects the questions for the Air and Share (sent in prior to the meeting) had to be postponed. 
Networks meetings are open to any member of a u3a who wishes to attend, they do not have to be committee members within their own u3as nor reps, just interested members. 

4.3iv At the last Reps meeting Fay asked reps of u3as who use Sitebuilder, or any other website, to give her the names of your web administrators. She has received six. Please let Fay know ASAP – they need to be forwarded to Alan Russell who is working on SiteWorks. 

4.3v Finance Zoom or workshop to include online banking, card readers, Q readers. 
Fay reported that she has had an offer of assistance in holding a Finance workshop. It could follow the next Reps meeting in October.

Following discussion, it was felt that a workshop should be held earlier. Mike Price offered to co-ordinate a workshop focussing on card readers, on-line banking and on handling money, this meeting to be held on Zoom before the October meeting. Reps were invited to discuss the proposed meeting with Mike over lunch following this meeting.
It was noted that some Banks make a charge for Charity accounts. Lloyds Bank was recommended.

It was also recommended that all committee members should have a “shadow” who can step in at short notice.
4.3vi With sadness Fay told Reps that Gill Le Du has had to resign from the committee due to ill-health. She was the Henley u3a rep and a loyal TVN committee member for a number of years. Fay has sent a gift and message to Gill on behalf of TVN. 
Condolences have also been conveyed to Patsy Thornton whose husband passed away recently.
In conclusion Fay wished everyone a good summer.
5 Treasurer’s Report   Derek Randall   Financial Statement to the 21st July 2023 (sent with the agenda).
5.1 A balance of £11264 was carried forward from 2022. 
Currently there is a deficit of £987.05 which is in keeping with our agreed desire to reduce the total value of our assets. 

The 7 fee-paying events held to date realised a surplus of £524.23. 

Administration costs amount to £1022.27 and include hire of venue for Reps meetings, the annual fee for the website and the Zoom licence for January- September inclusive.

The balance on the bank statement dated 5th July was £11538.88. Taking into account the seven unpresented cheques (totalling £1306.90) the total value of assets is £10276.98. 
5.2i During discussion Derek confirmed that the Zoom licence is £100 per year with a further charge of £48 per month as the Events zoom meetings have more han 100 attendees.
 5.2ii TVN does not pay a licence fee for Beacon. u3as are charged a fee of £1 per member per year for their Beacon licence.
Anne Hughes (Thame and District) thanked Derek for the clarity of the accounts.

Anne Hughes (Thame and District) proposed that the accounts to 21st July 2023 be approved and accepted, seconded by Mike Price (Greater Thame). Agreed by Reps on a show of hands. 

6. SE Region Trustee’s report Susie Berry (sent before the meeting) A summary report of TAT Board meeting (15/06/2023) and A Summary Report of the Pilot Council Meeting (14th June 2023) were sent to Reps before this meeting. 
Having completed her three-year period as SE Region Trustee Susie has been re-appointed and agreed to serve for a further three years.
Currently she is escorting Liz Thackray, Chair of the Third Age Trust, around the SE Region and have included visits including interest groups within u3as to larger meetings and Networks.

6.1 Chichester Summer School. The date has changed to 4th-7th September and is already fully booked.

Reps were asked to let Susie know if they have ideas for future Summer school subjects/area of focus.
6.2 U3a Week This will take place in the week 18th – 22nd September. U3as can choose whichever day is best for them to organise an event. It is a real opportunity for publicity nationally.
6.3 When setting up a bank account for a u3a, ask for a community account available to non-profit making organisations. Do not let the bank know that your u3a is a charity as this can cause many problems in setting up an account.

7 Report from the Third Age Trust Liz Thackray

7.1 Publicity. Addressing criticism of the Trust by those who say it is not doing enough publicity Liz pointed out that u3as and the Trust are inter-dependent, the Trust can try to find platforms for publicising u3a events but u3as also need to promote what is happening locally, through local publications etc. They can also work with other organisations such as Age UK.
7.2 AGM Report Headings i/ Digital Strategy ii/ Fit for the Future and iii/ More General Strategy.

7.2 i/ Digital strategy Work has been undertaken over the past few years, the priority being that we get digital implementation right. In the office a one-source database ensures that information is up to date. 
How we use digital technology in the movement as a whole, including social media, nationally and locally to promote ourselves is one aspect; there is a need for training in use of social media.

The development of Siteworks from Sitebuilder has thirty potential pilot u3as testing the system; further tests will then take place before it is available to use nationally. It will need to link to Beacon.
7.2ii/ Fit for the Future The Trust is working to reorganise so that it is fit for the future. It is considering separating the responsibilities of the Board. Committee members dealing with Finance and with Legal and Governance issues will be required to have relevant specialist skills and expertise.

Elected National and Regional Trustees, as members of a u3a council, will then have more time to deal with issues raised by u3as. Committees elected from the membership will include National and Regional Trustees as core members.
Trustees will be involved in decision making.

This is all work in progress and any such changes will be trialled.

7.2iii/ Developing Strategy This was first presented at the AGM two years ago. A working group was set up led by Allan Walmsley, Vice Chair of Third Age Trust, with the concept that local u3as, Networks and Regions are all part of the u3a movement. The new u3a Council reflects this and is currently being piloted.
7.3 Following discussion the following points are noted:
i/ Fit for the Future. The expectation is that the new u3a Council will provide an easier route for all u3as to bring subjects for discussion to National level. e.g. revisiting advice on paid tutors, how we deal with issues linked to dementia.

ii/ There is a toolkit on the website re recruitment.

iii/ There is a new Health and Safety advisory sheet on the website.
iv/ Accounting packages for u3as and whether to use Beacon or another package. Reps were advised to refer any queries or comments to the Third Age Trust Treasurer.

v/ When considering the cost of Beacon, Reps were encouraged to consider what other needs their u3a have beyond banking and whether these can be met by this system. Around 50% of u3as use Beacon.
vi/ Compliance is required in some areas: 

· groups need to be aware of GDPR compliance.
· groups should use common sense when carrying out risk assessments rather than making this a complicated and onerous task. 
vii/ Trustees and Charity Commission. The Third Age Trust is a company limited by guarantee. Having trustees who are experienced and qualified ensures compliance with legal requirements.
Local u3as also need to comply with charity law, guidance can be found on the Trust website. But it is now accepted that some guidance has been too rigorous. For example, the Charity Commission does not require there to be a vice-chair. The Model Constitution is over-prescriptive. (NB ref Pilot Council Meeting Report ‘The proposal from the Governance Committee to consider easing stipulations in the model Constitution in line with Charity Commission requirements was welcomed.’) 

viii/ Changes to a Constitution. Any changes need to be approved by the Trust office.

They need to be approved by the u3a’s members at an AGM.

The Constitution needs to be registered.

7.4 Follow-up action re 7.3vii and viii.

The Trust will look at what the Charity Commission and Charity Law say re committee members automatically becoming trustees, the number of trustees required. 

7.5 Other points from the Board meeting Report, but not discussed at the Reps meeting:
AGM Resolutions. The Trust Board does not intend to propose any resolutions for the AGM in October, but Board members received information on resolutions received from u3as, agreeing those resolutions that complied with Standing Orders and legal requirements, and those that did not. Further discussion is expected with the u3as concerned. 
Festival 2024, Board members approved a proposal to plan and deliver a u3a Festival in mid-July 2024 at York University. The concept of a programme of u3a activities, music, tours, and tournaments spanning a three-day, mid-week period was warmly received. Every effort will be taken for the organisation to be undertaken by u3a members with members delivering all activities. 
Fundraising. Recognising the need to diversify income, Board members heard about intentions to seek

legacies and promote donations through the u3a website. In order to ensure that future fundraising efforts are conducted legally, openly, honestly, and respectfully, the Board approved an intention to register with the Code of Fundraising Practice as overseen by the Fundraising Regulator.
7.6 Other points from the Pilot Council meeting Report, but not discussed at the Reps meeting:

Two-way communication with u3as: The number of members receiving the Newsletter is increasing.
Email address: the u3a Office has set up a dedicated address to which u3as may send suggestions or requests for items they would like the Council to consider. council@u3a.org.uk
Future Committee Structure. The Learning, Development and CEAK committees are being stood down in their present form. Committees will become “Groups” which is more inclusive as it will allow members of staff to participate fully. 

8 Network Link   Avis Furness (sent with the agenda)
The Network Link summer meeting on 13th June was attended by about 140 participants from over 40 Networks; they included eight from TVN.
Topics were “Beacon, and Beacon for Networks,” and “An Update on Siteworks.”
Lively question and answer sessions followed each presentation.

Copies of the presentations may be downloaded from the Networks page of the u3a website. 

https://www.u3a.org.uk/advice/u3a-networks 

Date of the next Network link meeting is October 12th 10.00-12.00. The agenda is not finalised but likely to have a PR theme.

9 Discussion and Q and A. 
Since there had been a lengthy discussion following Liz Thackray’s report Fay suggested that the meeting move on to the next agenda item. This was agreed.

10 Events Team Report Susie Berry  An Events Team Report had been circulated.
10.1 Events to date have made a small surplus.
10.2 Susie thanked Patsy for booking the speaker on Ukraine, the presentation was excellent, and Dr Chris Parry has been booked to speak again in November. His talk will be “My Falklands War.”
10.3 A programme has been prepared for Sept.- Christmas with a couple of Events per month which will be either on Zoom or face-to-face.
Tuesday 12th September – Rock n Roll presented by Clive Aronson at 10:30am

Friday 15th September – Autumn Quiz at 2pm. 

Friday 27th October – Reps’ Meeting at Benson

Thursday 2nd November – Frida Kahlo & Georgia O’Keefe. A talk by Keith Appleby at 2pm

Wednesday 15th November – Abba presented by Clive Aronson at 10:30am
Thursday 30th November – My Falklands War. A talk by Dr Chris Parry at 2.30pm
Susie asked for ideas for an event following the Reps meeting in October.
10.4 Susie paid tribute to Gill Le Du who organised so many events for TVN and had some excellent contacts re speakers.

10.5 TicketSource is more expensive than a card-reader but is an effective way to organise collection of money, it also gives a print-out of information re bookings.
10.6 There has been a good response to the request for ideas and speakers.

11 Information  

11.1 Speaker Database (maintained by Avis). An up-dated version has been sent out to all on the Contacts List, and to those on the list of Speakers Organisers/Secretaries. Many thanks to all who have sent new contacts or corrections. 
11.2 FaceBook (maintained by Avis Furness) There are fifty-three members. Please mention it to members and encourage them to join. Look for u3a Thames Valley Network in the Facebook search box or use https://www.facebook.co/groups/377393767067766 
11.3. List of Interest Groups (maintained by Fay) Please send information to Fay. 
11.4 TVN Contacts list (maintained by Chair). Please let Fay have up-dates when they occur.
Please let Fay know which month your u3a holds its AGM.

11.5 Events Contact List (maintained by Mike Price) Kept up to date.
11.6 Website (maintained by David Morton) www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk This is updated regularly.
12 AOB 
i/ Pam Jones (Witney) asked for information on organising trips abroad.
ii/ Referring to policies and templates that can be taken from the u3a website, Susie asked Reps to let her know if there are any logical mistakes so that these can be sorted.

iii/ Reps were reminded that setting a generic e-mail address of chair(name of u3a)@gmail.com is useful for contacts. 
Reps were requested to ask their Chairs to read e-mails from TVN and to pass information on to the membership.
13. Date and Venue of next Reps’ meeting:

 Friday 27th October 2023 at 10.30pm at Benson Parish Hall, OX10 6LZ,
Future meetings: Friday 2nd February 2024 on Zoom, Friday 26th April (AGM and Reps meeting) at Benson Parish Hall.

Please register using TicketSource. This helps our administration, please ask for help if you are unsure.
Date …………….                  
Chair ………………  


             29 /07/2023


Chair TVN Fay Sinai fay.sinai@icloud.com 
TVN  www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk  
SE Region https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east  
SE Region Trustee https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east/contact 
Facebook group https://www.facebook.com/groups/377393767067766 or search Facebook for Thames Valley Network. 
SERN South East Region Network 
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